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            Dear Pierre,

We are not interveners on the Rio Mesa Project, but we have 
intervened in four other CEC solar project cases. We have tried 
to follow the Rio Mesa proceedings and have made two site 
visits to the area.

I would like to suggest/request that the energy commission 
add the attached project proposal as an alternative to the Rio 
Mesa site. The Rio Mesa site simple has too many conflicts 
with wildlife and cultural resources to be a responsible project.

Riverside County has released the Notice of Preparation (NOP) 
for the Palo Verde Mesa Solar Project (PVMS), which is on 
previously disturbed private land on the Palo Verde Mesa, 
west of Blythe, California. 

As you can see from the letter below, the applicant is looking 
for a builder for their project. 

The Rio Mesa site acreage has been reduced to about 3,700 
acres and the proposed Palo Verde Mesa Solar Project would 
be on 3,200 acres of land that is nearly 100 percent disturbed. 
You can work with that.

I am fully aware that just yesterday, BrightSource was quite 
upset that the CEC is considering a photovoltaic alternative for 
their Hidden Hills proposal and will probably object to this 
idea. Alternative technologies should be considered even if 
that makes BrightSource mad. BrightSource received their 
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share of special treatment for the Ivanpah Project. We believe 
it is time to take the position that protects wildlife over energy 
development in the wrong location. Please consider the Palo 
Verde Solar Project as an alternative in the Preliminary Staff 
Assessment for the Rio Mesa Project. Please also keep the  PV 
alternative alive for the Rio Mesa Project.

Thanks,

Kevin Emmerich
Laura Cunningham
Basin and Range watch
P.O. Box 70
Beatty, NV 89003

Riverside County has released the Notice of 
Preparation (NOP) for our Palo Verde Mesa Solar 
Project (PVMS), which is on previously disturbed 
private land on the Palo Verde Mesa, west of 
Blythe, California. 
We do not yet have a solar company as 
technology partner for the project, but the 3,250-
acre generation area is being permitted for solar 
PV.
PVMS lands are adjacent to the eastern edge of 
the Riverside East SEZ, and they overlap with the 
Development Focus Area in Alternative 1 
(Disturbed Lands/Low Resource Conflict 
Alternative) proposed July 2012 in the Desert 
Renewable Energy Conservation Plan (DRECP). 
The lands also overlap with the southern section 
of the "Blythe Mesa Alternative" from the 
environmental analysis of the Blythe Solar Power 
Project (then proposed by Solar Millennium for 



thermal, now being changed to PV by NextEra).
Attached are the following documents:
1) RRG's brief presentation (9 slides) on the PVMS 
lands, which includes maps relevant to the 
information above; and
2) Riverside County's NOP.
The NOP includes information on the County's 30-
day comment period, as well as the scoping 
meeting it has set for Aug. 23, 2012, in Blythe. 
Please let me know if you have any questions of 
us, or if we can provide any additional 
information.
Thank you.
Tom
-------------------

Thomas E. Eisenhauer - Renewable Resources Group (RRG)
323.936.9303 - teisenhauer@renewablegroup.com
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